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MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 14th Jan 2019

Pre meeting open session 6 to 6.15pm 
No-one from the village attended the open session, which had been announced at the last meeting of the DPM.
Alan Miller attended at 6.30 and reviewed the management plan for Gallows Field
He was pleased to report that the management plan was generally working well with the field offering a wide variety of wildlife habitats as planned. He suggested that the Trust might like to propagate from the veteran oak tree and explained how to do this from acorns collected next October. Trustees agreed that they would undertake this work. It was thought that jackdaws were occupying the barn owl box but this was not regarded as a problem.  He recommended and the Trustees agreed that rabbit culling was not needed in the field this year, as rabbit haemorrhagic disease had reduced numbers drastically.  A bat monitoring box would be installed by SWT later in the year. 
In conjunction with Alan Miller’s visit Ben Hanks’ work on the gates and fencing in preparation for the new permissive footpath was discussed. Alan advised Trustees regarding the types of wood that could be used in this work to obtain longevity and better value for money. A.P. Trustees asked the Clerk to obtain a quotation from Ben for a full refurbishment of the fencing and gates in hardwood, probably Chestnut.  
1.   Welcome and Apologies; appointment of Nominated 
                  Trustees, Chairman, Vice Chairman and Treasurer

Present:
Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Miss Nick Mayo (NM)

Mr Crispin Clay (CC),

Mr Keith Maunder (KM)

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

Mr Rod Smith (RS), 

Dr Dennis Cox (DC),
Ms Jane Hamilton (JH),
In attendance : Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); 
Apologies were received from Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer)
Welcome and Apologies; appointment of Nominated Trustees, Chairman, Vice Chairman and Treasurer (cont.)
The Election of the new Chairman took place.  Nick Mayo was proposed by GA,  seconded by VB and unanimously elected by the remaining Trustees as Chairman. 

Gussie Anderson was then proposed as Vice Chair by NM, seconded by RS and unanimously elected by the remaining Trustees. 
GA and JH had been nominated to the Trust at the DPM on 26 October 2018 and appointment forms for each would be completed as soon as possible.

Nicky Kinahan was then proposed as Treasurer by NM, seconded by RS and unanimously elected by the remaining Trustees.
2.  Minutes of the Meeting of 12th November
The minutes were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
3.  Matters Arising
. 
No action had yet been taken regarding support for Sibton Nursery.  AP:  GA and VB to consider whether to take this forward.
It was agreed that RS would hold a key to the beach. 
4.  Clerk's Report
Trustees asked if there were any outstanding tree works at Maison Dieu. The Clerk confirmed that all the work commissioned so far had been completed by Chris Spall.  The fencing work by Ben Hanks was covered in the Suffolk Wildlife Trust report. 
5.  Car Park/Beach
The gate to the Cafe’s gas tank had no lock/catch and was swinging ajar for much of December. A.P. Clerk to ask Clark & Simpson to draw the Elsleys’ attention to this.
It had also been noticed that there were new pot-holes in the car park. Some of these were near the entrance which was part of the scheduled monument looked after by Historic England.  There were further pot-holes at the Northern end of the cark park. Trustees decided that DTT should inform Historic England of the joint issues and see if they wanted to minimise costs by having all the repairs done at the same time by the DTT contractor (probably Woolnough).  A.P. Clerk to contact Historic England to obtain their opinion before deciding next steps.
One section of the paling fence was down and Trustees decided that this should be repaired. A.P. Clerk to contact Fran Cousins (Conservation Works) and obtain a quote for this repair.
6.  Financial review and report
In the absence of the Treasurer Trustees examined the current financial position in relation to the budget. As usual the actual figures were very close to the agreed budget, therefore neither action nor further debate was needed.  Thanks were extended to NK for her excellent work on this.
It was agreed that a three-way meeting between the Chairman, Treasurer and Clerk should be arranged soon. One of the matters to be discussed would be the 2019 budget, as well as any outstanding work on the renewal of the hut and winch licences. 
A discussion was held about signatories for COIF and Barclays accounts. Currently AA, CC, GA, NM, & NK were signatories. It was agreed that AA would be removed and that the remaining four signatories would continue in place. The change would be arranged by NK, probably at the next Trustee Meeting. 

7.  Governance
After some discussion it was agreed unanimously to ask Ben Blower of Nicholsons to continue to act for the Trust. A.P.  Clerk to check what formal identification Nicholsons would need to accept instructions from the new Chairman. 
Trustees discussed what changes were needed to the list of keyholders.  The former Chair had already handed on her keys to NM but Trustees agreed that a spare key to the beach and Gallows Field should stay with Geoff Abell as he was resident in the village and NM was not.
8.  Grants
There were no new grant applications or awards at this meeting. A number of ‘thank you’ cards and letters had been received from grant recipients. These were on display at the meeting for Trustees to view.
9.  Housing
 A Wood burner had been approved and ordered for 1 Town House since the last meeting. In addition the Clerk had received notification that the property had been granted a 6 month exemption from Council Tax.  It was hoped that the property would be let before the exemption expired. There was some discussion about letting to tenants on Housing Benefit and it was agreed that this would not be seen as precluding applications.  NM stated that applications would be dealt with on a 'first come, first served' basis. [This statement was subsequently found to be incorrect.  Clark & Simpson would receive all expressions of interest and applications for tenancies and would assess all applications against the same criteria.  They would then make a recommendation to the Trustees, having regard primarily to applicants' ability to maintain rent payments.] 
The Clerk had forwarded an e-mail from Clarke & Simpson re moss on the roof at the Spinney, which was causing blockages in the gutters.  It would cost approximately £200 to remove this but the contractor had warned that it would grow back. A.P. Clerk to ask C & S if this would be easier to tackle in the summer, when it had dried out, or whether the weight of the moss now was such as to cause problems. 
10.

Plans for 2019
Trustees discussed how, where and when to present the annual accounts as well as whether to hold an Open Session for village residents.  After some discussion it was agreed to present the accounts after the Dunwich Parish Meeting A.G.M. and to hold the Open Session as a walk along the new permissive path to Gallows Field where refreshments would be waiting. The Reading Room would be booked as a back-up in case of rain.
Trustees also decided to have another evening for tenants to meet the Trustees before the 13 May meeting, starting at 5p.m.
11.

AOB

The Clerk had received an update from the Westleton Vicarage Project, which was to re-develop the site into sheltered accommodation for senior local residents. At the last update the diocese had just sent them the draft Heads of Terms for the Option to buy the vicarage and glebe land.

The draft contract for the Option finally arrived during the 2nd week in December 2018.  They hoped that it would be signed by both parties by the end of the year, so that early in 2019 a pre- application could be submitted the East Suffolk District Council planners.  If they received consent, they planned to hold a public meeting before Easter.

There was a brief discussion regarding the Chairman’s e-address as the old one had been deleted. A.P. CC would investigate the costs associated with having both the Chairman and Clerk’s e-addresses attached to the dunwichtowntrust.org domain which the Trust already owned. 
The meeting closed at: 8-25 pm. 
Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ...................................
CLERK:  John Lavery       Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


